



AS BIKES Committee

Minutes: January 25, 2011

Present: Emily Nord, Nathan Pfaff, Scott Bull, Dennis Whelan, Jamey Wagner

General Bikes Business

How much money we actually have

- Expense reports (as of December 31, 2010)
 - \$65,000 in State funded Bikeway Maintenance program
 - \$141,000 in Reg Fee Funded bikeway program
 - Should be getting an additional \$50,000
- Maintenance and Chancellor's match

\$20,000 ready to spend

Current Projects

- 2 projects ready to go
 - \$29,872 for 431 racks at Rec Cen
 - Discussion with Matt Young of Rec Cen governance board to go in on the project 50/50.
 - Approve up to \$20,000 for the entire project (includes racks, repaving and restriping)
 - Meeting w/ Matt Young will be Friday (1/29/11) at 8am
 - As soon as it gets figured out on their end, we can start the project and complete it by Spring Break
 - **Motion to approve \$20,000 for Re-rack, repaving, and re-striping the Rec Cen bike parking lot**
 - *MOTIONED BY* Nathan Pfaff
 - *SECONDED BY* Emily Nord
 - \$20,000 for the Rec Cen project is unanimously approved
 - Library project-- \$37,000 to repave the lot before racks are installed
 - Construction on new engineering building will impede the project

- Currently re-routing the bike route to go around the construction site
- Only a few small pedestrian paths will be completed, will turn into a “guerilla bike path”
- Facing multiple bike path problems in the near future
- Will be enough temporary parking to last during all phases of the project
- Possibility to approve \$50,000 to get new peak racks, and repave 2/3 of the existing lot.
- New project possibility—Improve the bike lot inside the Life Sciences courtyard
 - Repave and install about new 80 racks
- New project possibility—Repave and Restripe the whole path between Chemistry and Stadium Road
 - Paint a new graphic at the intersection at SAASB
 - 1/2 the diameter it is now
 - Nathan will email Maryann, Dennis will send a drawing

Moving forward

- Look into Library projects
 - Make sure the 2/3 of the lot consumed during construction is put back
- Nathan will email Maryann about repaving the North side of campus
- March 1st (Tuesday) Chris Quint will be coming to speak
 - Speaking about Bicycle safety, international travels, etc.
 - We need a 50-100 person lecture hall
 - HSSB
 - MCC (?)
 - Usually free—Vivianna Perez
 - Talk to the registrar’s office about booking rooms
 - OSL- Office of student life
 - Nathan will go to MCC and OSL to try to book rooms

Additional Notes

- Proposal to redo 3rd floor of UCen (Student Fee Initiative)
 - Possible to improve the UCen parking
 - Could possibly work with the UCen governance to split costs to fix UCen parking